April 16, 2020

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councitwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilwoman Regina Hull
Councilman Jack McLane
Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Approval of the last meeting was approved on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J. McLane & carried.
The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by J. Tolley, 2" by T. Harmon & carried.

Standing Committees/

Last month’s meetings were cancelled due to the Covid19 virus and council discussed and agreed
to cancel all meetings for May with the exception of Park & Sewer Boards.

Council agreed to cancel the Town wide yard sales and the Memorial Day Service for this year.
Council discussed budget shortfalls due to the Covid19 crisis and made some changes that will help.
Council agreed to proceed with the Street Projects of $25,000 on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J.
McLane and carried.

Council agreed to recommend to the Park Board not to open the pool for this season since it would be
delayed because of the virus and would not have enough time opened to have a successful year.
Repairs will be made to the pool that are needed and will reopen next season.

This would free up the money allotted to the pool for the budget.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/
Reminder that the levy must be laid on April 21*. as mandated by the State. We will meet at 6:00 PM

In the conference room.

Nothing else to come before council at this time, the meeting adjourned at 8:33 PM.

Mayor Recorder



